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March 17, 2008
Re:
Petition of PPL Electric Utilities Corporation for Approval of a Rate Stabilization Plan

Docket No. P-2008-2021776

To All Parties of Record:


On March 6, 2008, a Recommended Decision was issued by the Office of Administrative Law Judge in the above-captioned matter, recommending approval of a Joint Petition for Settlement (Joint Petition), which had been submitted by various parties on February 27, 2008.  The Joint Petition seeks to fully resolve all issues associated with the Rate Stabilization Plan (RSP) filed by PPL Electric Utilities Corporation (PPL) on November 30, 2007.  
By PPL’s original filing, it had sought approval for a plan under which it would implement a phase-in of the currently estimated average 2010 rate increase in excess of 25% for provider of last resort service.  These increases are anticipated due to the expiration of generation rate caps at the end of 2009 and PPL’s current projections of market prices.  The proposed plan, if approved, would be in effect from July 1, 2008 through December 31, 2011 and would be available to residential, small commercial and industrial customers and certain street lighting customers.  

By the Joint Petition, the signatories agreed to implementation of an RSP, under various terms and conditions.  As described by the Recommended Decision, the proposed RSP would be available on an opt-in basis to certain residential, small commercial and industrial and street lighting customers.  The Joint Petition provides for the collection of an RSP charge on a monthly basis from participating customers from July 2008 through December 2009.  These amounts plus interest would then be paid back to the participating customers in the form of an RSP credit on each customer’s bill from January 2010 through December 2011.  The RSP is intended, according to the Joint Petition, to help customers mitigate the expected 2010 generation rate increase over a period of several years with most customers receiving a series of annual single digit increases from July 2008 through January 1, 2012.

The issues underlying PPL’s RSP and the Joint Petition have garnered significant legislative and media attention over the past year.  The impending expiration of rate caps in Pennsylvania and possible ways to mitigate potential rate increases have been the subject of many Commission and General Assembly initiatives and hearings.  Also, the RSP proposed by the Joint Petition is the first of its kind in Pennsylvania and could potentially affect over a million Pennsylvania electric consumers.  
On the basis of these factors, we believe that the public interest requires a reopening of the record for the limited purpose of holding a public input hearing on PPL’s RSP and this Joint Petition to resolve the matter.  Therefore, pursuant to Section 5.571 of the Commission’s regulations in Title 52, we are reopening the record of this proceeding and remanding the matter to the Office of Administrative Law Judge to hold a public input hearing on an expedited basis and certify the record for possible Commission action at our Public Meeting on April 9, 2008.  






Sincerely,







James J. McNulty







Secretary

